
 
Our Catholic Family Joint Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes 

All Saints, Holy Family & St. Rose of Lima 
January 17, 2022 

 
I. Opening Prayer – Fr. Keiter  
II. Present for the parish council meeting– Fr. Keiter, Frank Kleinschmit, Linda Jackson, Curt Steffen, Beth 

Stevens, Alex Heine, Matt Pinkelman, John Connot, Rachel Becker and Penny Reifenrath.   Present for 
the meeting on new business:   Parish council members plus Sonya Schroeder, Jennifer Fiscus, Joni 
Stevens, Dave Loecker, Eric Derickson, Jimmy Chang and Karen Leader. 

III. Review of Minutes:  Linda Jackson made a motion seconded by Curt Steffen to approve the minutes 
from the December 2021 Meeting.  The motion was unanimously approved. 

IV. Parish Financial Reports:  The financial reports for each parish were discussed.  All budgets are looking 
good.  Rachel Steffen made a motion seconded by Beth Stevens to approve the reports.   The motion 
was unanimously approved.    

V. Old Business:    
a. Mass Counts were discussed.  The numbers were down from last month.  

VI. New Business:    
a. It was decided to have ushers take up collections on Easter and Christmas. 
b. Making a handicap spot in the St. Rose Church was discussed.   It was suggested to take 5 or 6 feet 

from a pew so a wheelchair would fit.  A handicap entrance on the front of church was also 
discussed.  Father will talk to Jeremy and Justin and see what the options are. 

c. The Sunday Mass schedule change was discussed.   The rosary was said to pray for guidance on this 
discussion.  Much discussion was done on this matter and it was decided that Option 1 is the best 
option for the parishes.  Beth Stevens made a motion, seconded by Frank Kleinschmit to accept 
Option 1.   The motion was unanimously approved. 

d. Father will email a podcast to parish council members about leadership and the Sunday experience. 
e. Father would like to have an usher training for people interested in still being ushers.   It was 

discussed that ushers would ask people to bring up gifts at each Mass instead of assigning families. 
f. Father would like to set up a meeting to discuss youth and adult formations.   School schedules will 

be checked and a meeting scheduled soon. 
g. Frank Kleinschmit suggested that a change be made in Calvin Mueller’s presentation.   Father will 

suggest the revision to him. 

A motion was made by Beth Stevens, seconded by John Connot to adjourn the meeting.   The motion 
was unanimously carried.  A closing prayer was led by Fr. Keiter.  The next meeting will be February 15, 
2022 at 7:30 p.m. at Fordyce Parish Center. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Penny Reifenrath 


